<u>CASE 3925:</u> Application of W. B. JEFFERS FOR AN EXCEPTION TO ORDER NO. R-3221, AS AMENDED.

Case Number 3925 Application Trascripts Small Exhibits ETC.

	OPY, CONVENTIONS	BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico		
<u>د</u> ،	DAILY	November 13, 1968	بىر	
, Inc	MEXICC	REGULAR HEARING	-	
VIC 8	UE, NEW		н Ч	
g service,	E MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, E ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO	IN THE MATTER OF:)		
reporting	DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, 9. O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC) Application of W. E. Jeffers) for an exception to Order No. R-3221,) Case No. <u>3925</u> as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico.)		
	ОNS, н 1092 е 1)		
earnley-meier	_ ` •			
dearnle	SPECIALIZING IN	BEFORE: A. L. "Pete" Porter, Examiner		
	(1	
			1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 -	
			Ĩ	
1		TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING		
				1
				1

c.

MR. PORTER: The Hearing will come to order, please. We will take up the next case on the Docket, which is Case 3925.

MR. HATCH: Case 3925. Application of W. E. Jeffers for an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 6 were marked for identification)

MR. PORTER: Mr. Jeffers, I believe you have indicated that you will represent yourself in this matter?

MR. JEFFERS: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: So would you be sworn, please and take your seat at the end of the table and you might start out by giving us your full name and address.

(Whereupon witness was sworn)

W. E. JEFFERS, the applicant, having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q

Q

I am William E. Jeffers of Artesia, New Mexico. I'm Α an oil operator.

I understand you're an independent producer?

- Yes, sir. Α
- Now you might proceed from there and tell us what

your situation is; give us the details of your operation and so forth?

A I have this well in question is more or less an isolated well for me. I own the one well there to the south on the 140 as I stated in my letter.

Q You only have the one well?

A Yes, sir.

Q Yes, sir, go ahead.

A It's producing oil with the water and present amount of 16 barrels of oil a day and 50 barrels of water and I just --I have it -- now have the water going into an open pit and I have no other place to put this water and no other operators around there with disposal wells or with water problems, producing water.

Q No other operators producing water you say?

A No, sir. I offset a waterflood and they are taking care of their own, of course, but no other operators outside the waterflood are having water problems.

Q Is the people operating the flood reinjecting their water --

A Yes, sir.

Q -- their produced water?

A Yes, sir.

Q Yes, sir, go ahead.

A That about describes the set up, I guess. This is evidenced in my map I submitted, as a massive gypsum outcrop on the surface of the ground and below the surface and runs from the place marked on my map to the Pecos River along the highway on the ground and just a solid gypsum outcrop. It isn't porous and no fractures in it. I have had to enlarge my pit. The water makes a lot of oil -- the produced water makes a lot of gypsum. I have had trouble with that and I am treating it and with this mineral water into that pit, in that mineral outcrop I can't see any damage. As I said, besides that, I have no alternative anyway.

Closest produced water is Mr. Evans. I submitted in my letter from him, in my application, and there's never been -- it's in the middle of these old wells, some of them been producing since 1923 and all of them producing little water -- there's never been any damage yet and I'm lower on the surface anyway than he is.

Q Now, you're talking about the owner of a fresh-water well?

- A Yes, sir.
- Q I see.

A On the quadrangle map I submitted about -- I would say two miles east of me there is a fresh-water well.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Hatch, do we have a copy of Mr. Jeffer's application with which he included the map and the other information to which he has referred?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, I've got the file here.

5

MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter, suppose we let the applicant have the map and point out the specific locations of the water wells and so forth.

Mr. Jeffers, I have a question or two I want to ask you.

Q (By Mr. Porter) This producing well of yours, is it located in the old Red Lake Pool?

A Yes, sir.

Q About from what depth is it producing?

A 1700 to 1725.

Q And that is what formation?

A Premier, Section of the Grayburg.

Q It's in the Grayburg?

A Yes, sir.

Q And can you tell us about when this well was drilled?

A 1947.

Q Did you drill it or did someone else?

A I acquired it about three years ago.

Q About three years ago? At that time what was the well

producing?

A About a quarter of a barrel a day.

Q And it had been producing at this low rate, I guess, for many years?

6

A Yes, sir.

Q When did it start producing more?

A I have it here in my letter of introduction that
 I'll call Exhibit 1, from January the 1st, 1967 to January 15 - December 15, 1967, nearly a year, it produced 105 barrels.
 Q In that hole you had produced approximately 105

barrels?

A Yes, sir. The oil increase came on December 15, 1967, 60 barrels a day.

Q It got up to 60 barrels per day?

A Yes, sir; in a three-day period.

Q Now, as I understand, it didn't produce water --

A No, sir.

Q -- when you first acquired it?

A That's right, yes, sir.

Q So the oil production and your water production apparently were the result of response from the waterflood which you offset?

A Yes, sir, and it held that 60-barrel rate until

January the 15th, 1968. That's when it started producing water at the rate of 35 barrels of oil and 20 barrels of water

7

per day.

Α

So now it's declining --Q

Yes, sir.

-- in oil production? Q

It hit fast and peaked pretty fast and has been

A

declining ever since.

Is it declining also in water production? Q

Yes, sir. А

You say it is making about 50 barrels a day at the Q

present time?

Yes, sir, it is. Α

I see. Q

It reached a peak of -- in June the 15th I ran threeday tests about the 15th of each month, of oil and water and it reached a peak on June the 15th of 25 barrels of oil and 90 barrels of water. Both have declined to the present rate of 15 barrels of oil and 50 barrels of water.

I see. Now, you made reference there to a producing water well in the area. Would you locate that for us on the

Yes, sir. In my Exhibit 2 which is the USGS 7 and 1/2map? minute quadrangle map, Red Lake, New Mexico, in about the southwest quarter of the northeast quarter of Section 5 of 18, 28, 18 South and 28 East, Mr. Tom Evans has the only fresh-water well in the immediate area and the nearest to my salt water pit.

8

Q All right. Now, do you know how deep that water well is?

A No, sir, not absolutely I don't. I think I recall the man told me 350 feet. I'm sorry, but I didn't get that detailed information. I know it is 2 or 300 feet deep.

Q You know it's relatively a deep well?

A Yes, sir. It isn't a surface water well at all.
 Q Do you know anything about the quality of the water
 in that well? I believe you said he did use it?

A Yes, sir, it's good salt water, much better than Artesia water.

Q I see.

A And it's been there, say, in these old oil wells there, something I didn't -- I didn't prepare any information on, but I might bring up at this time. Here in about -- oh, in Section 4 of 18 South and 28 East, Walter and Joe Solt, have had a water well in this depression sink hole or Buffalo Walling wert, as it is called, for many years. I don't have any documented evidence, just conversation. Joe Solt, he was raised there and they have a water well in the middle of this depression, surface depression. On the edge of the surface depression is an oil well that was drilled in 1923, been producing salt water at the rate of 3 or 4 barrels a day since that time and they have been draining into a pit on the edge of this surface depression. Of course, it worked its way down into the surface depression; there's never been any damage to that water well of their own. It's their water well and their oil well. Petrofina Company now owns the water well and it's still producing salt water. The oil well is within a waterflood and it's being disposed of since last year.

Q Now, Mr. Jeffers, I believe your application states that your producing well is northwest of the northeast of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 27 East.

A Yes, sir, Unit "B".

Q All right. Is your pit located on the same 40

acres?

A Yes, sir, within 100 feet of the well.

Q All right. Now, how far is it from that water well which you referred to, the one of Tom Evans?

A 2 miles -- 2 miles and a quarter to 2 miles and a

half.

Q In which direction? A Mr. Evans' water well is southeast of my salt water

pit.

Α

Q Southeast?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, you say the water is good in the --

Yes, sir.

Q -- Evans well and I assume that you don't have an

analysis on your produced water?

A No, sir.

Q You just know it's salt water, it's unfit for human consumption or livestock or anything like that?

A It's very salty and has gyp in it. I have had chemical treating problems on the well and I have had stripping job with rods and tubing from crystal forming in my tubing until I instituted a chemical treating program.

Q Yes, sir.

A Mr. Evans' water well is also higher surface elevation than my salt water pit on Exhibit 2.

Q It's a higher surface elevation?

A Yes, sir. I might mention that ground water report of Eddy County shows the sub-surface drainage ground water drainage, to be -- I would like to say first, that I don't have this documented either and that probably,I'm sure means,not as well prepared as I might be, but I'm nearly certain it shows the ground water drainage to be south and southwest.

Q South and southwest? A

A

Yes, sir, that I recall from studying it. I see. And if this is true, of course, it would be Q in a direction other than towards this fresh-water well?

Is there anything else you would like to tell us Q about the situation?

Just to mention the point that as shown on this map there is a surface solid white gypsum, white and red, and logs of my well shows anhydrite and red beds down to 1400 feet and all the sub-surface water in that immediate area is gyp water and salt water and that any disposal method that I know of, as I mentioned in my application, would -- doesn't seem to be economic at the rate of decline this well has been declining, and looks like it possibly will and I don't know anything else to do with it. That's about all.

Have you tried to project what the remaining life of your well might be?

No, sir, just -- I could follow my monthly production Α figures and make a projection, but it wouldn't have much of a guarantee on it. Obviously, at that rate of decline, it won't -it probably won't be economic too long. I'm not too familiar with waterflood wells, but in a 12-month period here -- not

closest --A Yes, sir. Q -- fresh-water well to your operation? A Yes, sir, it is the closest. A Yes, sir, it is the closest. Q Anybody else have a question they would like to ask?

A Yes, sir, it was a gas solution and they never, never -- any of them made any appreciable amount of water in this area. Q Now, is this fresh water well of Mr. Evans the

water either?
water either?
A No, sir, they didn't.
Q Except those that are in the waterflood?
Q Except those that are in the waterflood?
A Yes, sir, it was a gas solution drive reservoir,
A Yes, sir, it was a gas solution any appreciable

Q I see. A It's very fractured lime, and very porous. Q And the Red Lake wells don't make any appreciable

the old Empire Pool, maybe 300 to 400
A Yates Seven Rivers, between 400 and 450, I believe.
Q Right. And it doesn't make any water?
A I think some of them make a little water around -I think some of them make a little water around the most -- I don't know. The ones closest to me don't.

quite twelve months yet -- it's shown a pretty bad decline. Q Now, you've got a shallow pay out there, as I remember,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Jeffers, you mentioned the ground water report of Eddy County. Now, according to that ground water report, there is a belt extending northward from Lake Avalon of the east side of the river northward to the county line, and it's referred to as the Chalk Bluff Formation.

A Yes, sir. You mean the outcrop?

Q Yes, sir.

A Yes, sir.

Q And that is the Chalk Bluff Formation and your 40-acre tract is located in the Chalk Bluff Formation, is that not correct?

A Yes, sir, as shown and marked on this Exhibit 2, which will -- is more of a detailed marking -- mapping of the outcrop shown in general on that plate I have enclosed from the ground water report.

MR. PORTER: Was that the gypsum outcropping that you refer to?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, it is called the Chalk Bluff Formation.

Q (By Mr. Nutter) Mr. Jeffers, I hand you Plate No. 4 of the ground and water report for Eddy County, which is report

number three. This is Plate No. 4, and I have indicated here in red the approximate location of your 40-acre tract; that would be the northwest guarter of the northeast guarter of Section 36 of Township 17 South, 27 East.

A Yes, sir, that's right.

Q I have also indicated by a little red x the approximate location of the Evans water well. Now, isn't it true, Mr. Jeffers, that these two locations, the location of your well and the location of the water well are in the area designated as 5A on the plate?

A Yes, sir. Yes, sir.

Q Now, I would ask you to read what it says for the description of water supplies in area 5A. Read it into the record, please.

A As area 5A is indicated on the ground water report 3 of Plate 4, area 5: East of Pecos River; A: Stock and domestic supplies available at depths less than 200 feet in Chalk Bluff Formation, or White Horse Groups locally impotable.

Q So it does say that although the water is locally impotable that stock and domestic water supplies are generally available at less than 200 feet in that area, is that correct?

A Yes, sir. This water well is not in that Chalk Bluff outcrop, incidentally.

Q It is in area 5A, however, isn't it? The Chalk Bluff Formation would be underlain by this. See the Chalk Bluff Formation would dip under this area right here. This is the outcrop right here.

A The fadeaway red line, is this 5A?

Q Yes, sir, the dark line would be the eastern limit of the water supplies in the Chalk Bluff Formation, although on this plate it shows that this would be the Chalk Bluff Formation outcrop. The Chalk Bluff Formation would extend over to the other line, but it would be overlain by this formation here. I can't tell what that is. The Russeler Formation is on the top of the ground there.

A Yes, sir. The water well is in the Rus\$ler outcrop and my pit is in the Chalk Bluff outcrop.

Q Now, I would also ask you to read what I have underlined in red there, please, Mr. Jeffers.

A Statement from ground water resources of Eddy County, Making New Mexico. Water of fair quantity is obtained from wells in Chalk Bluff Formation which extends northward from Lake Avalon to and beyond the county line in a belt six to ten miles wide bordering boarding the Pecos River on the east and also from some wells Dockum in the Dokum Group near the east boundary of the county. Q Now, Mr. Jeffers, have you made any efforts to try to

get the people that are operating the waterflood to the south and west of you to take this water and use it for injection?

A Yes, sir.

Q After all, I imagine it's their water to start with. A Yes, sir. They mentioned that I could bring the water back if I would bring the oil back.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all. Thank you.

EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. Jeffers, do you know of any other fresh-water wells in this area that have been abandoned?

A No, sir.

Q Does your knowledge of this area just date back to the time you acquired the well?

A No, sir, I have lived there and worked on these wells in this area since 1946.

Q I see. Do you perform services for someone other than yourself?

A No, sir.

Q Do you work for somebody else?

A No, sir, I have most of my life worked for someone else in the oil fields, and I recently acquired this well and interested in some more.

Q I see. This other one -- you don't know of any other fresh-water wells that have existed?

A It's my belief that any well that ever did make any water that was fit for livestock or human consumption has never been abandoned. I don't -- I can't document that, either, but water that humans can drink is very scarce out there. These and one other well near the Phillips Gasoline Plant about three or four miles south are the only fresh-water wells in that area, and even very good stock water isn't too plentiful. Q Now, you testified while ago that your wells actually

increased up to 60 barrels of oil per day there at one time?

A Yes, sir.

Q Did you say how much water you will make at that time?

A At that time it would not make any water.

Q When it went up to 60, it was still water-free production?

A Yes, sir.

Q And what is the highest water production you have had per day?

A In June, for a short period, it made 90 barrels of water a day, but not -- as a short period, it has averaged before that and then declined pretty fast back to around 50 to

60 barrels of water per day. At the present time, it's making 50.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Jeffers, as I understand this well is an offset to the waterflood unit?

A Yes, sir.

Q Were you offered an opportunity to join that unit?

A It was for sale. I offered to sell, and he and I were so far apart on the price that we couldn't -- I would have sold, but I wanted considerably different price than he offered.

Q But, you were offered to participate in the unit, working interest on it?

A We never did discuss that. All we talked about was selling price.

Q Could you, at this time, join the unit?

A Sir?

Q Could you, at this time, join the unit?

A I don't know.

Q If you were a part of the unit, then, you wouldn't have that disposal problem, would you?

A No, sir, I wouldn't.

MR. UTZ: That's all I have.

MR. PORTER: I don't believe I have any more questions. Does anyone else have a question of the witness? Is there anything else that you would like to say?

THE WITNESS: I believe not. Thank you.

MR. HATCH: Would you like to introduce those exhibits?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Jeffers, is it your desire to enter Exhibits 1 through 6 into the record?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, it is.

MR. PORTER: If there are no objections, Exhibits 1 through 6 will be admitted. Mr. Jeffers, who operates the waterflood, what company?

THE WITNESS: Archie Speer. A. M. Speer.

MR. PORTER: A. M. Speer, and the waterflood is in his name?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: And how far is your well from the waterflood; that is, the limits of the waterflood.

THE WITNESS: It's adjoining 40 acres to his unit line. MR. PORTER: In other words, what would be 330 or 660

THE WITNESS: This well is on a 10-acre location; it's the southwest 10 acres of the 40 acres.

MR. PORTER: So, you're only 330 feet from the limit of his waterflood?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

out --

MR. PORTER: If you have nothing further to offer, Mr. Jeffers, you may be excused. Does anyone else have anything to offer in the case? We have one other question, I believe, before you're excused. How much lime would you have to lay to get into their injection system in the event that something could be worked out of that?

THE WITNESS: I think about, approximately a quarter of a mile.

MR. PORTER: About a quarter of a mile? THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Do you have any other questions, Mr. Utz? You may be excused. If there is nothing further to be offered in the case, we will take it under advisement.

	•
•	

	PAGE
WITNESS	
WILLIAM E. JEFFERS	
Examination by Mr. Porter	2
Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter	13
Examination by Mr. Porter	16
Cross Examination by Mr. Utz	18
CLOSS Line	

EXHIBITS Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 6 MARKED

2

. 21

STATE OF NEW MEXICO) COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, GLENDA BURKS, Court Reporter in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing herore the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by mer and that the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and shilling,

. 33

D States predoprism

GOVERNOR DAVID F. CARGO CHAIRMAN

State of New Mexico **G**il Conservation Commission



LAND COMMISSIONER GUYTON B. HAYS MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

P. O. BOX 2088 SANTA FE

November 26, 1968

Mr. W. R. Jeffers Post Office Box 65 Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Re:	Case No. 3925			
	Order No.			
	Applicant:			

W. E. Jeffers

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x	
Artesia OCC <u>×</u>	
Aztec OCC	ngineer Office
OtherBease	

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 3925 Order No. R-3601

APPLICATION OF W. E. JEFFERS FOR AN EXCEPTION TO ORDER NO. R-3221, AS AMENDED, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 13, 1968, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

NOW, on this <u>26th</u> day of November, 1968, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, W. E. Jeffers, is the owner and operator of the William E. Jeffers State "B" Well No. 1, located in Unit B of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, Red Lake Pool, Eddy County, New Maxico.

(3) That effective January 1, 1969, Order (3) of Commission Order No. R-3221, as amended, prohibits in that area encompassed by Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, the disposal, subject to minor exceptions, of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, on the surface of the ground, or in any pit, pond, lake, depression, draw, streambed, or arroyo, or in any watercourse, or in any -2-CASE No. 3925 Order No. R-3601

Ò

other place or in any manner which will constitute a hazard to any fresh water supplies and said disposal has not previously been prohibited.

(4) That the aforesaid Order No. R-3221 was issued in order to afford reasonable protection against contamination of fresh water supplies designated by the State Engineer through disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, in unlined surface pits.

(5) That the State Engineer has designated, pursuant to Section 65-3-11 (15), N.M.S.A., 1953 Compilation, all underground water in the State of New Mexico containing 10,000 parts per million or less of dissolved solids as fresh water supplies to be afforded reasonable protection against contamination; except that said designation does not include any water for which there is no present or reasonably foreseeable beneficial use that would be impaired by contamination.

(6) That the applicant seeks an exception to the provisions of the aforesaid Order (3) to permit the continued disposal of salt water produced by the aforesaid William E. Jeffers State "B" Well No. 1 in an unlined surface pit located in Unit B of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(7) That the applicant is presently disposing of approximately 50 barrels of salt water per day produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, in the subject pit.

(8) That fresh water supplies as designated by the State Engineer exist in the vicinity of the subject unlined surface pit.

(9) That continued disposal of salt water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, in the subject unlined surface pit would constitute an additional threat of contamination of fresh water supplies designated by the State Engineer existing in the vicinity of said pit.

(10) That the subject application should be denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the subject application is hereby denied.

-3-CASE No. 3925 Order No. R-3601

11

 $\{ \sigma \}$

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 1. an DAVID F CARGO, Chairman Member GUYTON B. HAYS

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

esr/

October 15, 1968

OilConservation Commission P. O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

In the matter of Order No. R-3221, the Commission's Salt Water Disposal Order.

I am the owner of an oil well in NW1 NE1, Section 36, T17S, R27B, drilled to a depth of approximately 1750 feet in the Grayburg section. This well is at the present time producing 15 to 16 barrels of oil and 60 barrels of "salt" water per day.

I petition the Commission for an exception to the above order in that I be allowed to continue utilizing an unlined surface pit on the grounds that this pit does not and will not constitute any hazard to fresh water supplies.

The water is wholly contained in the pit which is dug in the gypsum outcrop of the Chalk Bluff formation. This solid massive gypsum is exposed in a five to six mile wide outcrop from the Pecos River to slightly east of the pit as evidenced in the accompanying maps.

The one forty acre tract with the one well on it is all the production I own in this area. A disposal well or an evaporation pit would not be economically feasible for any reasonable projection of the amount of oil this well might make.

There are no other operators in this vicinity with water production or contemplated disposal systems.

₩.

The subsurface water in this area is salt water.

Yours very truly,

WBJ/rp

Enclosures:

- 1. 4 Township Oil Ownership Map
- 2. 7 Minute Red Lake Quadrangle Map
- 3. Plate 1, Ground Water Report 3 4. Plat of Water Flood Area
- 5. Estimate from Berry Construction Ketler
- 6. Result of Oil and Water Tests

REFORE ME JUIIORB OIL CONSERVATION COMMENTS ON Sente Fe, New He slow shibit I Lave No Evans Water Serv lon

DAILY AVERAGE OF OIL AND WATER PRODUCTION

Three Day Tests on 15th of Each Month

From W. E. Jeffers State 1-B in NW NE S36-T17S-R27E

Oil Produced January 1, 1967 to December 15, 1967 ---- 105 bbls. Oil Increase on December 15, 1967 to 60 bbls per day First produced water on January 15, 1968

January 15, 1968 to January 30, 1968, average daily production -----35 bbl oil and 20 bbl water

January 30 to February 15, average daily production ---- 30 bbl oil and 30 bbl water

March 10, where 22 bbl oil and 40 bbl water April 15 --- 21 bbl oil and 40 bbl water May 15 --- 22 bbl oil and 80 bbl water June 15 --- 25 bbl oil and 90 bbl water July 15 --- 21 bbl oil and 90 bbl water August 15 --- 16 bbl oil and 60 bbl water Sept. 15 --- 18 bbl oil and 55 bbl water Oot. 15 --- $\frac{16}{18}$ bbl oil and $\frac{60}{50}$ bbl water

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Sonta Fe, New Mexico

October 10, 1968

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

I do hereby state that I am the owner of a fresh water well located in SW/4 NE/4 of Section 5, Township 18 South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

That William E. Jeffers is the owner of an oil well located in NW/4 NE/4 of Section 36, Township 17, Range 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

That my water well mentioned in the first paragraph is the nearest fresh water well to the oil well mentioned in the second paragraph, and that I do not believe the disposal of salt water in the open pit method used by Mr. Jeffers at the above named well will in any way harm or affect the fresh water in my well.

Signed this 10th day of October, 1968.

Thomas Evans Owner of Evans Water Service P. O. Box 333 Artesia, New Mexico

Exhibit No.

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this 10th day of October, 1968.

Public in and for

Eddy County, New Mexico

Case No. ...

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Sonta Fe, New Mexico

My commission expires: August 28, 1969.

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

19

FIELD TRIP REPORT

	· · · · · ·		Date <u>10/4/68</u>	
Name of Employee	R. L. Stam	ets		
Time of Departure_	8:05 a.m.	Time of Return	4:25 p.m.	
Miles Travelled	148	· · ·		

In the space below please indicate purpose of trip and duties performed, listing wells or leases visited.

To: Eddy County, general field inspection.

William E. Jeffers, State B #1-B, 36-17-27. Operator may request exception to no pit order on this well. Very little water produced in immediate area from other wells. Producing water at the rate of 70 bbls per day. The well is located near a draw leading to the Pecos River. *Maggie Cockburn, Ramapo #2-L, 31-17-28, leaky stuffing box, oil on ground around well. Large puddle of oil along flow line needs to be covered. *Area around Sinclair's M. Yates, Artesia Pool battery could stand cleaning up, oil & water out on ground. *Kersey's Red Lake Pool Flood, O.K. *Sunray DX High Lonesome Flood, all necessary repairs made. *Talked to Anadarko and Tank Service Co. in Loco Hills.

Continued

「「「「「「「「「「「「「」」」」」

Employee's Signatur District #_____ *Checked Pennzoil's Federal A #1-D, 3-18-31, Mesquite Strawn Pool, no water problem. *Amarillo Oil Company wells, Shugart Pool, need signs, no water problem. *Atlantic Richfield, Swearingen Shugart Flood, O.K. *Marathon Oil Co. Shugart Johnson Flood, water not yet being disposed of, however, no problem yet. *Hudson & Hudson, Shugart A, B, C Flood, water tied in O.K. pits O.K. *Apco Oil Corporation, Shugart Pool wells need signs. No water problem. *Mark Production Company, Shugart Flood O.K. *Two dry holes, 18-19-28, O.K.

Operators to be contacted where necessary.

R. J. Stamt

DAILY AVERAGE OF OIL AND WATER PRODUCTION

Three Day Tests on 15th of Each Month

From W. E. Jeffers State 1-B in NW NE S36-T17S-R27E

Oil Produced January 1, 1967 to December 15, 1967 ---- 105 bbls.

Oil Increase on December 15, 1967 to 60 bbls per day

First produced water on January 15, 1968

January 15, 1968 to January 30, 1968, average daily production -----35 bbl oil and 20 bbl water

January 30 to February 15, average daily production ---- 30 bbl oil and 30 bbl water

March 10, ---- 22 bbl oil and 40 bbl water April 15 ---- 21 bbl oil and 40 bbl water May 15 ---- 22 bbl oil and 80 bbl water June 15 ---- 25 bbl oil and 90 bbl water July 15 ---- 21 bbl oil and 70 bbl water August 15 ---- 16 bbl oil and 60 bbl water Sept. 15 ---- 18 bbl oil and 55 bbl water

W. E. Jeffers P. O. BOX 65 ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO

October 15, 1968

Case 3925

OilConservation Commission P. 0. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

In the matter of Order No. R-3221, the Commission's Salt Water Disposal Order.

I am the owner of an oil well in NW_4^1 NE¹/₄, Section 36, T17S, R27E, drilled to a depth of approximately 1750 feet in the Grayburg section. This well is at the present time producing 15 to 16 barrels of oil and 60 barrels of "salt" water per day.

I petition the Commission for an exception to the above order in that I be allowed to continue utilizing an unlined surface pit on the grounds that this pit does not and will not constitute any hazard to fresh water supplies.

The water is wholly contained in the pit which is dug in the gypsum outcrop of the Chalk Bluff formation. This solid massive gypsum is exposed in a five to six mile wide outcrop from the Pecos River to slightly east of the pit as evidenced in the accompanying maps.

The one forty acre tract with the one well on it is all the production I own in this area. A disposal well or an evaporation pit would not be economically feasible for any reasonable projection of the amount of oil this well might make.

There are no other operators in this vicinity with water production or contemplated disposal systems.

The subsurface water in this area is salt water.

Yours very truly,

W. E. Jeffers

WEJ/rp

Enclosures:

- 1. 4 Township Oil Ownership Map
- 2. 71 Minute Red Lake Quadrangle Map
- 3. Plate 1, Ground Water Report 3 4. Plat of Water Flood Area
- 5. Letter from Evans Water Service
- 6. Result of Oil and Water Tests

DOCKET MALLES Dote 11-1-68

*60 Ger 15 Miles 21

DRAFT

GMH/esr 11-25-68

O

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3925 3601 Order No. R-

APPLICATION OF W. E. JEFFERS FOR AN EXCEPTION TO ORDER NO. R-3221, AS AMENDED, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

-This cause came on for hearing at 9 elebook a.m. on November 13, 1968, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, W. E. Jeffers, is the owner and operator of the William E. Jeffers State "B" Well No. 1, located in Unit B of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, Red Lake Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That effective January 1, 1969, Order (3) of Commission Order No. R-3221, as amended, prohibits in that area encompassed by Lea, Eddy; Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, the disposal, subject to minor exceptions, of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, on the surface of the ground, or in any pit, pond, lake, depression, draw, streambed, or arroyo, or in any watercourse, or in any CASE No. 3925

-2-

other place or in any manner which will constitute a hazard to any fresh water supplies and said disposal has not previously been prohibited.

(4) That the aforesaid Order No. R-3221 was issued in order to afford reasonable protection against contamination of fresh water supplies designated by the State Engineer through disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, in unlined surface pits.

(5) That the State Engineer has designated, pursuant to Section 65-3-11 (15), N.M.S.A., 1953 Compilation, all underground water in the State of New Mexico containing 10,000 parts per million or less of dissolved solids as fresh water supplies to be afforded reasonable protection against contamination; except that said designation does not include any water for which there is no present or reasonably foreseeable beneficial use that would be impaired by contamination.

(6) That the applicant seeks an exception to the provisions of the aforesaid Order (3) to permit the continued disposal of salt water produced by the aforesaid William E. Jeffers State "B"" Well No. 1 in an unlined surface pit located in the aforesaid Unit B of Alectan 36, Township 1> fauth, Ramus 27 East, NMPM, quarter-quarter section. Eddy County, New Yorks

(7) That the applicant is presently disposing of approximately 50 barrels of water, produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, in the subject pit.

(8) That fresh water supplies as designated by the State Engineer exist in the vicinity of the subject unlined surface pit.

(9) That continued disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil or gas, or both, in the subject unlined surface pit would constitute an additional threat of contamination

-3-CASE No. 3925

of fresh water supplies designated by the State Engineer existing in the vicinity of said pit.

That the subject application should be denied.

(10)

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the subject application is hereby <u>denied</u>.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.